
N o t i c e  o f  Wo r k -  S t r u c t u r a l  I n v e s t i g a t i o n
To: Capitol Building
From: Oregon State Capitol Renovation (OSCR) Team
Date: May 28, 2015

The following OSCR project team members will be working in the Capitol:
• Representatives from JE Dunn and Capitol Facility Services

Scheduled Date and Time of Work: 
• The investigation is scheduled for the morning of Saturday, May 30th 
• The investigation will be conducted between 9:00 a.m. And 1:00 p.m.

Location of work: 
• Team members will be conducting the structural investigation above the House and Senate Chamber ceilings. 

Work to be performed: 
• Team members will be investigating the concrete fireproofing in the House and Senate Chamber ceilings.
• Investigations include obtaining samples, visual inspection and photographic documentation.

Impacts:
• Team members will be escorted by a Facility Services representative while the work is being conducted. 
• There will be very minimal impacts to building occupants as this work does not require the use of tools and is occurring during non-

business hours.

Purpose of work:
• This work is being done to better inform the structural design of the renovation. 

It is our goal to gather the above information in the most discreet method possible. Should any questions or concerns arise in the process of the
work being conducted, we welcome you to contact us in Room 354 at 503.986.1190. 

Thank you,
Jessica Lacasella

900 Court Street NE| Room 354 | Salem, OR 97301
503.986.1190
http://www.oregonlegislature.gov/renovation


